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September 2011 
Calendar
Labor Day,  

Monday September 5th
UCPG Meeting  

Tuesday, September 13, 
6:00 p.m. Forum Hall/UTC  

Public invited 
UCCA Board Meeting 

Wednesday, September 14,  
5:30 pm. U.C. Library 

Everyone Welcome  
 University City Garden Club 

Tuesday, September 20,  
6:00 p.m. UC Library 

Speaker to be Announced
Standley Rec Council Meeting 

Thursday, September 22,  
7:00 p.m. Standley Rec. Center 

Public invited
First Day of Autumn 
Friday, September 23rd

Friends of the North University 
Community Library Monthly 
Meeting, Fourth Wednesdays, 

September 28, 6:30 pm
Banner Contest Deadline 

Friday, September 30 
See Page  . . . 3

Oktoberfest 
Saturday, October 1 

See Page  . . . 8

ORPHANED ROUTES FOR UCCA NEWSLETTER
Due to a deliverer’s illness, personal injury, out-of-town 
business, vacation plans or %#*%#, some streets each 

month need subs to “pinch-hit.”  
It is a good way to get to know your community!
•	 Pennant Way, Award Row, Honors Drive  

	 from Pennant Way to Fried
•	 Robbins Street, north side
•	 Carnegie Place
•	 Enders, west end 
•	 Enders,  east end

Contact Mary Kay @ucnewsletter@san.rr.com

 Mark your calendars- Wednesday, November 9th, 6:30 p.m.,  
University City Community Association General Meeting.  

All UC residents welcome.   
Location and community interest agenda items to be announced.

The UCCA At Work For You! 		  By Mary Kay Hewitt

We continue to strive to make our community a better place to live.  
With that in mind, here is a list of how your membership dues are 
being used:

•	 Publication of a 10 month a year community newsletter, subsidized by the 
ad revenue.

•	 $2000 for the 30th Annual Banana Split Extravaganza
•	 $2500 to co-sponsor our Summer Concerts
•	 $500 donation to the 20th UCHS Grad Nite all-night Party
•	 $1000 to support the 4th of July UC celebration

If you have suggestions for future projects, contact any Board member.   
Our email addresses are in every issue of the newsletter.

What’s Inside
Banner Contest . .  Page  3
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Police Blotter  . .  Page  6
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Report Vandalism from Your Cell phone  . .  Page  7 

Oktoberfest Presented by EdUcate!  . .  Page  8 
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UC High gets new Music Director . .  Page 11 
Spreckles Jog-a-Thon Fundraiser . .  Page 11

KUDOS!!!!   
By Mary Kay Hewitt

The UCCA Board 
extends a 
huge THANK 

YOU to UCHS Senior 
Joshua Yang for a 
superior job this year.  
Joshua became an 
indispensable cog 
in the newsletter 
distribution machine.  
Every month he, with 
help from his dad, 
delivered over 23 
bins of newsletters 
to the nine area 
coordinators.  Joshua 
will be attending UCSD 
in September and has 
already found his own 
replacement.  I am 
sure that Joshua has 
a very bright future 
ahead of him.  

Good luck, Joshua!
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EditorUCCA@aol.com

UCCA Elected and Appointed  
Board Members for 2011

Feel free to contact them with your comments, concerns, and praises.

President: 
Vice President:

Secretary:
Treasurer: 

Newsletter Distributor: 
Newsletter Advertising:    

Membership: 
UC Garden Club:

Parlimatarian/ By Laws:
Beautification Co-Chair:  

Beatuification:
Website: 

Historian:
UCPG  Representative:

           Past President: 
Weed Whackers:     

Andy Freeburn   
Barry Bernstein  
OPEN
Peter Burch
Mary Kay Hewitt
Terri Day
Ginny Charvat
Tanya Howe Aeria
Kay Dow-Elbik
Barbara Gellman  
Sandy Lippe
Tanya Howe Aeria   
Darlene Ventimiglia
Carole Pietras                    
Barbara Henshaw
Hugh Pates            

promovstar@aol.com
Apdrfn@aol.com

dpeter1@san.rr.com
ucnewsletter@san.rr.com 
uccaADS@hotmail.com
ginnycharvat@yahoo.com
ucgardenclub@gmail.com  
kdow@san.rr.com
bggellman@yahoo.com 
slippe@san.rr.com
tanya.aeria@gmail.com 
darleneven@yahoo.com
caroleucca@sbcglobal.net
barbarahenshaw@ymail. 
hughpates@yahoo.com

* * * A t t e n t i o n * * * 
Article Submission deadline for 

the October 2011 Newsletter will be 
September 15th, 4:00 pm. Expect 

delivery the weekend of October 1st.

Questions? Kay Goodfellow 
EditorUCCA@aol.com  

University City Community Association  
Bylaws Revisions    By Kay Dow Elbik

Please don’t yawn!

The Bylaws committee consisting of Barry Bernstein, 
MaryKay Hewitt, and chaired by Kay Dow Elbik have 
held several meetings to review and update the UCCA 

Bylaws. After they have been reviewed and approved by the 
Executive Board at our September 14th board meeting, they will 
be made available on our web site www.universitycitynews.
org for the memberships’ perusal. You will also be able to 
find a hard copy posted at the UC Library on Governor Drive. 
Our General Meeting will be held November 9th (place to be 
determined). This will allow you the chance to discuss and 
approve the Bylaws along with approving the slate of new 
officers. Please make the time to join us and become a more 
active member of this beautiful community.
Kay Dow Elbik,  Bylaws Chair

Regents Rd/Genesee Medians, An Update   
By Barry Bernstein   

The M.A.D. (Maintenance Assessment 
District), for replacing our medians on 
Regents Rd. and Genesee Ave. will be on the 

agenda as part of our November UCCA general 
meeting. Andy Field, the city official who oversees 
these projects will be there to answer questions. 
So far over 100 responses have been recorded...
with nearly two-thirds in favor of the project, 
and most of those favor the landscaped version 
as opposed to the stamped concrete. The next 
step, if it goes that far, will be to work on the 
petitions needed to meet the requirement of a 
minimum of 30%of the south U.C. parcel owners. 
If this petition requirement is validated, then the 
city would send out ballots for a vote. A simple 
majority is all it would take. The cost would be 
on the ballot and would be attached to your 
yearly homeowner’s property tax, spread out 
over a selected 3-5 year payout period. The exact 
amount, yet to be determined, would depend 
on the design which would be developed by a 
committee of U.C. volunteer residents. Please call 
me with your responses, and HELP. 

Thank you, Barry Bernstein, (858) 453-3713

University City Community Association 
Street Banner Design Contest

Thank you for your interest in our UCCA Street 
Banner Design Contest.  Please design a 94 inch long 
and 30 inch wide banner with something that reflects 
our theme:  U.C. Has It All.   You might consider 
the canyon, hawks and other birds, flowers, walking 
trails, parks in South U.C., the library, schools, 
sports and children. One or two subjects fit well on 
the banner and a light banner background appears to 
wear better. Consider the need to have the theme 
written or printed on the banner: U.C. Has It All
All entries should be in a pdf attachment emailed to 
Barbara Gellman at bggellman@yahoo.com.  Deadline 
for entry is September 30, 2011.  The winner will 
be announced on November 1, 2011.  First prize is 
$200.
Please PRINT the following information:

Name:________________________

Email address: _________________

Home address, city, state, zip ZIP:_____________
_____________________________

Phone:________________________________

Under 18 years old, check here:______

At/Graphic art background:____________________

Do you know a talented graphic artist, 
a designer, or creative type? Show 

this person the entry form for the Street 
Banner contest that will offer a $200 first 
prize. The contest closes  September 30th.  
The theme is U.C. Has It All.  

UCCA board 
members 

brought cookies 
to the police and 

fire departments on 
Eastgate Mall in the 

summer. We encourage 
U.C. locals to show 
appreciation for the 

men and women 
who serve our 

community.
Sandy Lippe

Help Wanted:  
Web Page Helper / Social Media 

Assistant for the UCCA. 
Please contact Tanya at 858-598-3171 
if you are interested in becoming part 

of the volunteer UC Community !

mailto:EditorUCCA@aol.com
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University City Community Association    
2011 Membership Application

__General Member $20	 __Community Supporter $40	 __Community Angel  $60
     __Silver Membership $50			   __Gold Membership  $100                                                

Please print:
Name(s)___________________________________________________________________________
Business name______________________________________________________________________
Address____________________________________________________________________________
Phone_______________________  E-mail________________________________________________
Individual and Business members’ names will be listed in the newsletter.  Please indicate if you do 
NOT want your name to be listed.  _____Do NOT list my name.

Please make your check payable to UCCA
Questions?  Ginny Charvat, Membership Chairman, ginnycharvat@yahoo.com

What UCCA Activities are you willing to help us with?
	 ___ UC 4th of July Celebration
	 ___ Newsletter Counting, Sorting, Delivery
	 ___ Christmas / Holiday Party
	 ___ Beautification / Landscaping
	 ___ Community Clean-up / Weedwhackers
	 ___ Garden Club

Please mail completed app to:  
UCCA 

3268 Governor Drive, #121 
San Diego, CA 92122

Making U C More Than Just a Neighborhood
From your Membership Chairperson…………………  Ginny Charvet

Here we are approaching Labor Day and we in University City have had a wonderful summer.    
Hopefully, you have enjoyed the many activities held at Standley Park including the 4th of July 

Celebration, the great music performed at the Summer Concerts, and the 30th Annual Banana Split and 
Movie.   Did you know that University City Community Association is a major contributor to these fun 
times?   And that is why we need you to become a member and I have included an application on this page 
to help you join.Following is a list of your neighbors who have joined this summer.  Won’t you add your 
name to this list next month?

GOLD MEMBERSHIP 
George Papen
Pete & Doree Hekman
Ken Richter & Cynda Maxon
Suresh Subramani & Feroza Ardeshir

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP

William Barbour
Guenter Essinger
Don & Judy Gladden
Nils Nordstrand & Andrea Lehman
Rosemary & Roy Ownbey
Melanie Quong & David Meyer
John & Rose Langford
John Lee
John & Anna Lewis
Veronica Rich
Loretta D. Spano

SILVER MEMBERSHIP 
Glenn & Dot Henderson
Ian & Tina  Grover 
Laurence & Joele Peterson 
COMMUNITY ANGEL
Hardy & Teri Gold
COMMUNITY  SUPPORTER 

Deborah Olstad
Cynthia & Wayne Stewart
Will Wells
Judith Strupp Wells
University Community Branch Library
Balastrieri Family
Jean & Jack Huth
Heather & James Matson
Karen & Ron Ballard
Marjorie Gredvig

Camp Wana Kura, A Great Time for  
Children With Diabetes 

By Sandy Lippe

University City nurse Linda Bennett is shy about 
sharing the work she has done since 1990 for 
diabetic children.  Along with Gayle Lorenzi, RD, 

CDE(certified diabetes educator), Linda started a camp 
for a few diabetic children.  The mission was to provide 
children with diabetes a recreational and educational 
experience for a week in the summer with crafts, games, 
swimming, and fun.  

This year’s camp at Santee Lakes had 150 campers ready 
to have fun and meet new friends with similar diagnoses.  
The theme was “Crawling with Fun with the focus on 
bugs.”  The camp in its 22nd year had many activities and 
much fun going on from 8 a.m. in the morning to 3:30 
p.m. in the afternoon the week of July 26th. The camp 
even has daycare until 5:30 p.m. for working parents.

Both Linda and Gayle are strictly volunteers who recruit 
other volunteers 
to help make 
happy memories 
for the campers. 
Doctors, nurses, 
dietitians mix with 
teen counselors 
to organize the 
events and meals.  
Former UCCA 
treasurer Debbie 
Betzenderfer 
provided water 
games that had 
the kids laughing 
while they went on 
water slides and joined in on dunk tanks.  Betsy Sickels, 
another U.C. local and dietitian, makes sure the t-shirts 
are designed. Printed, counted, and handed out.  

Linda and Gayle and their team meet all year to prepare 
for this perfect week.  If you want to get involved or have 
a child between the ages of 5 and 15 who would enjoy 
this adventure next summer, contact Linda at 
lbenn13@yahoo.com or Gayle at glorenzi@ucsd.edu.

University City’s volunteers:  Linda 
Bennett RN, co-founder of Camp Wana 

Kura for diabetic children; Debbie 
Betzenderfer, chair of water games, and 

Betsy Sickels, t-shirt chair.

Working for You: Summer Edition  
From Sherri Lightner

It has been a busy summer. In June, I joined my 
City Council colleagues in approving the latest City 
budget, which protects public safety and critical 

neighborhood services while moving forward on ending 
San Diego’s long-term structural budget deficit.

The approved budget reflected the priorities that you 
in the community told me were most important. We 
ended all fire engine brownouts effective July 1, instead 
of phasing them out over the next year. We ensured that 
operating hours at all libraries and rec centers remained 
at their current levels. At my urging, the budget also 
improved lifeguard staffing and training so that our 
beaches are well protected.

The summer was full of fun events, too. I was proud to 
be one of the sponsors of this year’s Summer Concerts at 
Standley Park, which featured some of the region’s best 
local acts. Another highlight was participating in the 30th 
Anniversary Banana Split. The great attendance at these 
events only helped to highlight the importance of parks 
and rec centers in our communities.

I also want to thank UCCA for helping keep University 
City beautiful. Because of budget cutbacks, landscaping 
maintenance on some of the medians on Governor 
Drive had been reduced to just once a month. UCCA 
stepped in and will now pay for additional upkeep of the 
medians. I was happy to help with this project by cutting 
through the red tape required for this arrangement.

As always, please contact me with your concerns, 
questions, and comments so that I can be of assistance 
with issues in your neighborhood.

Councilmember Sherri Lightner represents UC on the San 
Diego City Council.  (619) 236-6611 or SherriLightner@
SanDiego.gov. Sign up for email updates at Sherri’s 
website at www.sandiego.gov/citycouncil/cd1/.

Want to make a difference in the life of  
a child in University City?   

By Carol Parham

Doyle Elementary is looking for reading tutors to 
work with elementary students who have been 
identified by their teachers as needing help.  

Once you are trained, you will tutor about an hour and 
a half per week working with the same students each 
week.  Tutoring times are during the school day.  
TRAINING INFO:  Sept. 14, 9:30 am-11:30 am, 
Scripps Well Being Clinic, UTC-4305 La Jolla Village 
Dr. above Cozymel’s Restaurant, (858) 292-3682; 
Sept. 15, 9:00am-11:00am, San Diego County Office 

of Education, 6401 Linda Vista Rd., Room 301, San 
Diego, CA 92111, (858) 292-3682. Additional training 
opportunities will be added closer to September.
For more information visit our website http://www.
sdcoe.net/lret2/media/?loc=ear or call 800-711-READ. 
For Doyle Elem. information, contact   
Carol Parham at cjparham@gmail.com.

mailto:ginnycharvat@yahoo.com
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Help Improve Your Community with San Diego 311 

I am proud to report that since the release of San 
Diego 311, there have been over 120 closed cases 
residents have reported of potholes, graffiti and other 

community issues that have been addressed.

If you are unfamiliar with how San Diego 311 works, 
it’s a smartphone application that allows residents 
to report problems in their community straight from 
their cell phone.  Residents only have to take a picture 
of the problem and send it to the City.  The App uses 
geo-tagging technology to automatically provide the 
problem’s location.

In order to improve our City, I need your help to 
report problems in your community.  Please consider 
downloading San Diego 311 on your phone (simple 
download instructions are attached).  If you have any 
questions please feel free to respond to this email or call 
my office at 619-236-6655.

In Service, Carl DeMaio, Councilmember, 5th District
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After a two month hiatus, the newsletter is back in 
full swing and along with it the Police Blotter. The 
font has been reduced this month to accommodate 

two months of activity. Please note that the incidents 
reported here have taken place in the South UC 
community. Only these are reported for two reasons. 

•	 If North UC crimes were included, the blotter 
would require three times the space. 

•	 The second reason is that the majority of the 
newsletter’s readership is in the South UC community.

If any readers would like to view the full extent of the 
crimes in all University City, please logon to ARJIS and 
use zip code 92122. That’s right, ARJIS (Automated 
Regional Justice Information System), is back on line and 
performing well at http://www.arjis.org  By Tom Taurone

The University City Village senior housing complex on 
Governor Dr. received approval in 2001 to double 
in size to 1109 units by adding a second story to the 

existing units and an 80 bed assisted living facility.  No 
traffic mitigation was required at that time. The complex 
now has two owners; the property has been divided into 
two entities, and some construction has already taken 
place. The inner circle of units is known as University City 
Village/Casa Aldea while the outer circle is called Town 
Park Villas. Willmark Communities owns the outer circle 
and is seeking an amendment to the Conditional Use 
Permit (CUP).

At the July UCPG (University Community Planning Group) 
meeting, Randy Williams and Shaun Schmidt of Willmark 
Communities provided handouts to the board and 
audience, made an excellent presentation and answered 
questions on their proposed construction and amendment 
request.  They will make their 6th submission to the City 
regarding this CUP amendment after they complete their 
traffic analysis.  They do not expect there to be a traffic 
impact.  To summarize their presentation: 

•	 Original Development: 542 single story units, 754 
parking/carports, 3,000 sq. ft. clubhouse.

•	 Approved under the CUP amendment in 2001: 1109 
units, 80 assisted living; 1156 open parking/carports; 2 
stories; 10,000 sq. ft. clubhouse.

•	 Amendment requested:  add 576 garage spaces, 
reduce 294 open parking/carports--net gain 282 

parking spaces; permit 3 story buildings in selected 
areas; add 60,000 sq. ft. common area.  If approved, 
totals would be:  1109 units, 80 assisted living; 576 
garages, 862 open parking/carports, total parking – 
1438;  3 story buildings; 70, 000 sq. ft. common area.

•	 Three story buildings will be within the 30’ height 
limit and will have elevators and garages.  

•	 Two story buildings will be built along Governor Dr.  
–no elevators.   Two story buildings at Governor Dr. 
and Kantor will be called La Jolla del Rey.  

•	 Developers’ answers to questions:

•	 The height difference between two story and three 
story buildings is 11 inches.

The average age of the residents is 66. There will be 15 
affordable housing units in the complex. This must remain 
a senior (55+) complex; 80 percent of occupied units must 
have one 55+ occupant.  Occupants of the remaining 20 
percent may be younger than 55 years old.

Some UCPG board members and people in attendance 
objected to the name La Jolla Del Rey since the complex is 
in University City and expressed concern about traffic and 
visual impacts and the absence of elevators.   A suggestion 
was made that the developers provide something for the 
community as a gesture of good will such as a planted 
median on Governor Dr. in front of the complex.   Willmark 
Communities will return to the UCPG at a future date.

Update on University City Village Senior Complex         By Carol Pietras

Site of proposed La Jolla del Rey apartments  
at Governor and Kantor.

Incident 100 Block Address Date Time

Drunk in Public 6900 Genesee Ave. 6/3/2011 12:15 AM
Vandalism 6901 Genesee Ave. 6/06 - 6/10/2011 7:30 AM - 2:30 PM 
Vandalism 6902 Genesee Ave. 6/8/2011 7:20 AM - 2:15 PM 

Assault 6200 Radcliffe Dr. 6/13/2011 01:16 PM
Residencial Burglary 6700 Gullstrand St. 6/14/2011 11:35 AM - 4:20 PM

Vandalism 6200 Via Regla 6/17/2011 7:20 PM - 9:30 PM 
Accidents Genesee Ave./Governor Dr. 6/20/2011 3:43 PM - 4:00 PM 
Accidents Governor Dr./I-805 NB off ramp 6/21/2011 9:34 AM - 9:56 AM 

Auto Burglary 3800 Cam Lindo 6/22-6/23/2011 8:00 PM - 9:15 AM
Auto Burglary 3200 Millikin Ave. 6/22-6/23/2011 9:00 PM - 6:00 AM 

Residencial Burglary 3400 Syracuse Ave. 6/23/2011 8:30 AM - 3:40 PM 
Commercial Burglary 3500 Syracuse Ave. 6/23/2011 6:00 PM - 8:30 PM
Residencial Burglary 7800 Avnda Navidad 6/24/2011 9:00 AM

Accidents 6900 Genesee Ave. 6/25/2011 6:58 PM - 7:30 PM
Residencial Burglary 5500 Sandburg Ave.  6/25-7/10/2011 3:00 PM - 12:00 AM

DUI 2500 Quidde Ave.  6/29/2011 011:09 PM
Accidents Genesee Ave./Governor Dr. 7/1/2011 4:43 PM - 5:07 PM 
Accidents WB 52/at Regents Rd. 7/4/2011 1:53 PM - 2:52 PM
Vandalism 4700 Robbins St. 7/13/2011 4:00 AM - 8:00 AM

Commercial Burglary 6300 Greenwich Dr.  7/14-7/21/2011 4:30 PM - 2:00 PM
Commercial Burglary 6301 Greenwich Dr.  7/15-7/18/2011 6:30 PM - 6:00 AM

Accidents NB 805/at Governor Dr. 7/16/2011 9:44 AM - 10:06 AM
Accidents Genesee Ave./SR-52 ramp  7/19/2011 4:24 PM - 5:15 PM
Accidents Gevernor Dr./Mercer St.  7/23/2011 6:06 AM - 10:45 PM
Accidents SB 805/at Governor Dr.  7/23/2011 10:57 AM - 1:08 PM
Accidents Genesee Ave./SR-52 ramp  7/24/2011 5:47 AM - 6:57 AM

Residencial Burglary 4400 Robbins St.  7/26-7/27/2011 11:00 PM - 7:10 AM
Accidents Regents Rd./SR-52 EB off-ramp  7/26/2011 9:07 PM - 10:53 PM

Assault 4000 Governor Drive  7/28/2011 03:05 PM
Narcotics 4001 Governor Drive 7/28/2011 05:56 PM
Accidents 5700 Carnegie St.  7/30/2011 8:08 AM - 8:39 AM

Residencial Burglary 6200 Lakewood St.  8/1/2011 10:38 AM
Sexual Assault 6900 Lakewood St. 8/1-8/2/2011 10:00 PM - 3:00 AM
Auto Burglary 4900 Regla St.  8/3-8/4/2011 8:00 PM - 8:45 AM
Auto Burglary 7100 Shoreline Dr.  8/3-8/4/2011 11:00 PM - 7:00 AM

Accidents Genesee Ave./Governor Dr. 8/5/2011 1:41 PM - 1:57 PM

The University City 
Community Association 
Newsletter receives 
information and advertising 
from a variety of sources.  
UCCA cannot and does not 
guarantee the accuracy of the 
information or the complete 
absence of errors and/or 
omissions nor does the UCCA 
assume responsibility for 
same. Publication does not 
constitute an endorsement by 
the editor or UCCA.
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District Champions from UC Del Sol…  
Where the Girls Matter!

Every hero’s tale has an underdog – a contender that 
rises to the challenge, overcomes obstacles, and pulls 
out the victory against all odds.  Such is the story 

of UC Del Sol Girls Fastpitch Softball, the smallest of the 
eight leagues in its southern San Diego district, whose 12 
and Under All Star team clinched first place in the State 
Qualifier, proving that team spirit and determination are 
more formidable than strength and numbers.  

After losing one game in the double elimination tournament, 
held over 4th of July weekend at Hickman Sports Complex 
in Clairemont, the 12U team “Adrenaline” faced a daunting 
task:  To earn the title of District Champions, the girls would 
have to play and win four games in one day – in 90 degree 
heat – and beat the undefeated Fallbrook All Star team not 
once but twice in a row.

The day that started with 7am warm-ups ended at nearly 
7pm in a climatic international tie-breaker with Fallbrook, in 
which UC Del Sol ultimately triumphed.  “Playing through that 

level of exhaustion 
is not just a matter 
of skill,” said head 
coach Rene Benz.  
“It’s about passion, 
camaraderie, and 
most of all, heart.” 
Indeed, several 
players including 
All Star Hannah 
Hinchman of 
University City, lost 
their voices after 

twelve hours of cheering for their teammates.  

Commenting on the secret to the team’s success, league 
President Carla Vecchione responded, “We may be a small 
league, but we’re comprised of a very dedicated group of 
parents and coaches, all of whom put the girls first.   Most 
of these girls [on the winning team] have been playing 
together since they were in first or second grade. The 
friendships strengthened over the years carry over on to the 
field.  Success comes easier when you’re having fun.”  
This past weekend, team “Adrenaline” competed in the State 
Championships in Lancaster, CA, placing 5th out of 24 teams 
and earning a spot in the Southern United States Regional 
Championships to be held August 5-7 in Escondido.

The UC Del Sol Fall season begins in August; regular season 
in February.  Both provide an excellent environment for 
girls 5-14 to learn and improve on the game of softball, 
develop essential life skills, and forge lasting friendships.  
Registration, Aly Stein, at 858-568-2455,  
or email aly.ucdelsol@gmail.com.    
website at ucdelsol.clubspaces.com for more info.

Centurion Foundation of UCHS Partners with Macy’s for Sixth Annual 
Shop For A Cause Day			  By Mary Lentz  858-395-5436

Macy’s has partnered with the Centurion Foundation of UCHS to 
invite customers to participate in Macy’s sixth annual “Shop for 
a Cause” charity shopping event. Macy’s 2011 Shop for a Cause 

will take place on August 27, 2011. Customers can purchase tickets now from 
any UCHS Cheerleader.  Macy’s Shop for a Cause is a unique one-day-only 
shopping event created to support local charities’ fundraising efforts. 

Macy’s has provided the Centurion Foundation with shopping 
passes to sell for $5 each.  We will keep 100% of every pass we 
sell. The more passes we sell, the more money we will raise!  
The passes are effective at any Macy’s store nationwide and 
even online on August 27, 2011.

By purchasing a shopping pass to the event, you will be 
supporting UCHS Cheer and other UCHS sports teams 
and clubs while enjoying a day of spectacular discounts, 
entertainment, special events. Pass holders will enjoy special 
discounts on most regular, sale and clearance purchases all 
day.   Some exclusions apply. On the day of the event, you can also enter 
a drawing for a $500 gift certificate.  One will be given out at each store! 
So if you see a UCHS Cheerleader around town this month, buy a pass and 
support UC spirit!

About the Centurion Foundation: The Centurion Foundation of UCHS is a 
non-profit 501(c)3 organization dedicated to supporting the UCHS Athletics 
Departments and Clubs, students and families; whose primary mission is to 
enrich our children’s extracurricular activities.

Congrats to Juniors All Stars
Juniors UCLL all star team #1 in San Diego County 

UCLL’s Juniors All Stars had a fantastic run this 
summer, winning the District and 
Sectional championships, and making 

it to the Southern California State Sub-Division 
championship game, claiming the right as the 
number one team in San Diego County, and 
one of the top four in Southern California. Great job to 
the team, and their families who drove daily to games in 
Riverside for the subdivision tournament.

Congrats to the Juniors All Star Team: Manager Josh Craig, 
Coach Randy Cowell, Coach Glenn Minteer, Adrian Bautista, 
Chriss Bee, Drew Cowell, Brad Gafford, Hunter Irwin, Mickey 
Miller, Danny Lopez, Nathan Minteer, Brady Owens, Ryan 
Risse, Shoei Shibata, and Cameron Smith.

Additional “job well done” to UCLL’s other all-star teams 
who proudly represented our community during district 
tournaments.

11/12: Manager Brian Gafford, Coach Andy Dhus, Coach 
Brett Punches, Jason Anderson, Grant Bailey, Jack Clark, 
Nick Colangelo, AJ Dhus, Jacob Freedman, Grant Gafford, 
Rito Hasegawa, Jacob Lapp, Max Owens, Colton Punches, 
Ethan Risse, and Tomas Villalobos.

10/11: Manager Mark Christe, Coach Steve Calvao, Coach 
Art Wolfkind, Dylan Calvao, Cade Christe, Jake Christe, Alex 
Churness, Ash Clarence, Sola Hope, Camey Miller, Randen 
Rizzo, Malachi Sanders, Ricky Vargas, Yuki Yatsugi, and Isaac 
Wolfkind.

9/10: Manager Joe Risse, Coach Scott Kennedy, Coach Skip 
Shank, Justin Anderson, Liam Bailey, Ian Beresford, Ryan 
Hill, Aiden Kennedy, 
Christopher Lynch, 
Connor Martin, Aidan 
Rios, Aidan Risse, 
Adam Shank, Braeden 
Stern, Brandon Sutton, 
and Nick van Daelen.

Winterball Starts!

The winterball season 
is a great time for 
players moving on to the next division to get familiar with 
bigger fields and new rules. Winterball games are played on 
Sundays only, starting from the Sunday after Labor Day to 
the Sunday before Thanksgiving. Teams have already been 
formed for Caps, Minors, Majors and Juniors divisions. (Sorry 
- but no T-Ball), but if interested, you may check to see if a 
spot is available. Contact Jemma Samala at jemmasamala@
gmail.com.Become a fan of UCLL’s Facebook page : https://
www.facebook.com/home.php?sk=group_251706983174

Tommy Misleh Memorial Music  
Elizabeth Raley

EdUCate! Volunteer Service 
Jacklyn Perkins, Alexandra Phillips

PTSA Citizenship 
Robert Chua, Megan Tom

UC School Spirit 
Alexandra Caniglia, Logan Stewart

Point Loma Credit Union 
Joshua Yang

Cabrillo Civic Club 
Zachary St. Louis

E. J. Costa Memorial Scholar-Athlete 
Joshua Najera

Ian Krebs Memorial Scholar-Athlete 
Jillian Drogin

Patricia R. Preston Memorial 
Faith Concepcion

Thalia Murray Memorial  
Juliet Nussbaum

University City High School 
28TH Annual Senior  

Awards Program Schlorships 
By Mary Kay Hewitt

NEW MUSIC DIRECTOR FOR UNIVERSITY CITY HIGH SCHOOL!
Submitted by: Marie Byrd

University City High School is pleased to announce its new Music 
Director, Mr. Cameron Brown!  Formerly the band director at 
Hoover High School, Cameron takes on his new role at UC High 

beginning Fall 2011, following the retirement of Mr. Mike Cummins.  

Cameron received his Bachelor’s degree in Music Education from San 
Diego State University in May 2006.  While at SDSU, he was a trumpeter 
in the award-winning SDSU Wind Symphony, under the direction of 
Harold Warman, while also participating in the Marching Aztecs and 
SDSU Varsity and Pep Bands.  Recently, he has also performed with the 
Grossmont College Concert Band under the baton of Russell Sperling.

During his stay at Hoover, Cameron’s bands amassed numerous 
“Excellent” and “Superior” ratings from organizations such as the 
California Music Educators’ Association (CMEA), the Southern California 
School Band and Orchestra Association (SCSBOA), and more.  In 2010, 
Cameron was awarded the David P. Shuchman Award, which is given 
to the Outstanding Instrumental Music Teacher in SDUSD’s secondary 
schools for the year.

Cameron brings an incredible energy and enthusiasm to UC High, as 
well as a vision for a top performing, high quality music program.  It is 
with excitement that we welcome Mr. Cameron Brown to University 
City High School!

Spreckels’ Spooky Sprint

PTA’s 2nd annual Jog- a-Thon fundraiser 
will be Friday, October 28th.  We’d 
like to encourage donations and 

sponsorships from our community for this 
fun and healthy fundraiser.  Our goal is to 
get donations in the form of a product, 
service, gift certificate or sponsorship, 
which will be used towards supporting 
the event.  Not only will your donation 
contribute to the enhanced educational 
opportunities for our Spreckels’ students, 
but it is also tax deductible.  

Sponsors (depending on level) will have 
their company logo on the Jog-a-Thon 
t-shirts, company banner displayed on 
Spreckels’ fence facing 
governor, and thanked in 
the school newsletter.  For 
sponsorship opportunities 
and donations please 
contact Tara Milbrand at 
tmilbrand@san.rr.com.  

mailto:aly.ucdelsol@gmail.com.
http://ucdelsol.clubspaces.com/
mailto:tmilbrand@san.rr.com
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Banana Split & ConcertsThe 30th anniversary of the Banana Split in the 
Park at Standley Park & Rec Center. Held on 
August 6, 2011, this University City tradition 

went big for the big 3-0! With the Bayou Brothers 
giving a concert, a kids fun zone, and a dusk showing of 

“Despicable Me” and more!  
And a new record of 650 feet of banana split!
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IIIBy
Oktoberfest

Join the UC community as we raise a toast for UC public schools at EdUCate’s
ThirdAnnual Oktoberfest on October 1, 2011 from 2–6 p.m.at Standley Park.

LiveMusic provided by
TheElCajonGermanBand (2-4pm),ALSI Ensemble (4:30-6pm)
And an appearance by the StandleyMiddle SchoolMarching Band!

Sample beers from localmicro-breweries:

Games including Rock ClimbingWall; Jousting; Penguin Flicker;Giant Jenga andmuch,much
more... and don't forget the Principals' Challenge!

Oktoberfest by EdUCate! invites you to our second University CityHomebrew Competition.
This eventwill provide high-quality feedback to all entrants, t-shirt and prizes for 1st-3rd places.

Go towww.uc-educate.org for details.

Make an Oktoberfest charitable donation of $180 to ourDollarA Day (DAD) campaign and receive
2 collectible and reusable cups and 10 tickets for beer or specialty soda plus a fabulous Oktoberfest
Alpine hat or braids (until we run out).Most importantlyyourDAD donationwill guarantee VIP
service in the beer garden.

The trolleywill be running the length of Governor foryour convenience from 2-6 p.m.,
and is again sponsored by Coldwell BankerUCAgents.

Prices
Food/Game/SodaTickets:
$1 each or 25/ $20
Brat (4 tickets)
Hot Dog (3 tickets)
Pretzel (3 tickets)
Strudel (3 tickets)
FrozenYogurt (1 ticket)
Pickle on a Stick (1 ticket)
Games (1-3 tickets)
Root Beer/ Specialty Soda: $2
includes one ticket good for one
4 oz. pour& commemorative cup

Beer andWine: $20
includes ¢ve tickets good for one
4 oz. pour each & commemorative cup

The UC Photo Race		     By James Floyd

The fourth annual photo scavenger hunt during 
the University City Celebration, had its biggest 
turnout ever on July 4, 2011. Twenty-three 

teams competed in the free event, hoping to solve 
all the clues and win cool prizes. A record thirteen 
teams were able to solve all ten clues that led them 
from Standley Park all along Governor Drive.

The top three teams for 2011: 
1. Team Awesome: 
     (Jacob, Joshua, Kyle, Ben) - 34:55
2. UC All Stars (Scott, Aiden, Skip, Adam) - 44:50
3. R U Jelly (Or & Ziv) - 46:20

Several clues led around 
Standley Park while others 
sent teams searching for 
decorated utility boxes 
along Governor Drive or 
the signs of local business 
establishments. While 
the fastest teams prefer 
to run the entire time, 

other teams simply aim to get all the photos right 
without breaking 
a sweat. Several 
teams have been 
competing in 
the photo race 
year after year 
as part of their 
UC Celebration 
experience. 

The top three teams won some fantastic prizes, from 
the UC Celebration Planning Committee, including a 
bowling party, iTunes gift cards, and Science Center 
passes. The race was designed by James Floyd and 
Dan Hamman.

To see the full list 
of team rankings 
and the race 
clues, visit:
http://www.
sdrocketrace.
com/uc-photo-
race-2011-results

Sarah Anderson Erazo, former Standley 
Park director, returns to Standley 
to help out at the Banana Split.  In 
October she will be a first time mom.

Councilwoman Sherri Lightner, ice cream 
sponsor, Margit Heimburger, Allison and 
Jesse Mays, joined the fun at the 30th 
Banana Split on August 6th at Standley Park.Photos by James Floyd

Bayou Brothers Band
Two year old Miles Kelber 
was up on the stage with 
his ukulele strumming along 
and swinging and swaying. 

Photos by James Floyd

Photos by Ginny Charvat

Photos by Sandy Lippe

Photos by Terri Day

   Sherri Lightner 
presented a proclamation 

to a very large crowd.

UC Summer Concerts and Banana Split  

Partly Sponsored by the  

University City Community Association
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Do you need a break from the busy world?

Are you searching for new meaning in your life?  
If you are a woman, make time for You and join 
us for our Fall Women’s Retreat. Women of all 

denominations are welcome and invited. The retreat 
starts on Friday, Sept. 30th at 7 pm and lasts until Sunday, 
October 2nd at noon. It takes place at Pine Valley Bible 
Camp and has a layout that accommodates women of all 
ages and physical needs. We ask that you be at least 16 
years of age in order to attend. The topic of this retreat 
is “Celebrating the Holy in the Ordinary” led by noted 
speaker Gertrud Mueller Nelson. The cost for lodging 
and meals is $120 and includes comfortable dorm rooms.  
There will be pockets of free time where one can relax, 
read, or hike in addition to fellowship and reflections 
on the topic. If you are interested, please contact Anne 
Fowler-Smith at 858.361.4616 or suckerforchrist@yahoo.
com. The deadline to register and pay is September 18th.  
The women’s group at Good Samaritan Episcopal Church 
hosts the retreat. Located at 4321 Eastgate Mall, on the 
southeast corner of Genesee and Eastgate Mall. http://
www.goodsamchurch.org/

Local Restaurateur Presents Roasties Cafe 
By Claire Harlin

One may have noticed Roasties Cafe, the new restaurant 
at 8915 Towne Centre Drive, or tried its signature all-day 
breakfasts. But less obvious is the unique story behind the 

casual Golden Triangle eatery.

Owner Kirk Naylor, 
a La Jollan, is a 
fourth-generation 
restaurateur. His great-
grandfather was a chef 
on the Union Pacific 
railroad from Chicago 
to California in the 
early 1900s, and his 
grandfather, “Tiny” 
Naylor, had a waffle 
shop in Reno and a 
self-titled chain of restaurants 
in Southern California. One Los 
Angeles history website, “L.A 
Time Machine,” states there is a 
Tiny Naylor’s Restaurant building 
still standing near the city’s Koreatown, and photos of his several 
other iconic retro-style drive-ins and eateries can still be found.

But Kirk Naylor learned the ins and outs of running a restaurant from 
his dad, Chet Naylor, at the Beverly Hills Café chain. The La Jollan 
launched a catering business there, and Roasties Café will add to the 
more than 100 Naylor family restaurants in the past century.   
See next page for discount.

Welcoming Monsignor Mark Campbell
By Ginny Charvat

There’s a new face in University City.  We welcome 
Monsignor Mark Campbell as the new pastor of 
Our Mother of Confidence Catholic Church.   

Father Mark, as he is fondly called, was ordained at St. 
Brigid’s Church in Pacific Beach on April 30, 1971.  Since 
his ordination he has held various Parish and Diocesan 
assignments.  He has been affiliated with St Patrick’s 
Church in Carlsbad and has been in residency at Mary Star 
of the Sea in LaJolla, Sacred Heart Church in Coronado, 
and Mission San Diego de Alcalá.  He has also been Pastor 
at the Immaculata Parish at USD, Santa Sophia Church in 
Spring Valley and most recently at Immaculate Conception 
Church in Old Town.  
Father Mark is joined at OMC by Fr. Richard Hopkins 
(Retired) and  Msgr. Tom Prendergast (Retired),
Our previous pastor, Monsignor Donal Sheahan, has 
retired and is now in residency at Sacred Heart Church in 
Coronado.

Italian classes at Nobel Recreation Center
#1 Session: September 7th through October 26th, 2011
#2 Session: November 2nd through December 21st, 2011
Buon Appetito! (Intermediate I), Wed. from 12:00-1:00 pm
Beginner Italian I, Wednesday from 2:00-3:00 pm
Beginner Italian II, Wednesday from 1:00-2:00 pm
Cost: 8 weeks @ $120.00 / $96.00 55+
Consuelo Endrigo-Williams, Italian Language Instructor
Parli Italiano?  parlitaliano.com work (858) 412-7421,  
cell (917) 669-0044

Upcoming Events at University City United Church

September 8, 2011 at 6:30 p.m.  Your Voice is Needed! 
Do you love to sing?  Have you been looking for 
a way to express your talents while enjoying the 

camaraderie of other singers?  UCUC Chancel Choir 
is looking for new members.  Our first meeting with 
appetizers and social time at 6:30 p.m. on the church 
patio with practice afterwards in the sanctuary at 7:30 
p.m.  Thursday from 7:30-9:00 p.m. Anthems are prepared 
for Sunday worship. The music varies in style so there is 
something for all to enjoy.  

UCUC Organ Concert, September 11, 2011 at 4:00 p.m. 
For the past three years, UCUC has worked hard to raise 
money for their church organ. This fall, we invite you to 
come and hear the fruits of our fundraising concerts. 
Mark your calendars for the afternoon of September 
11, 2011, the date that you will have the opportunity to 
experience the big sound of the new organ. This 4:00 p.m. 
concert, on the tenth anniversary of 9/11, will display the 
amazing capabilities of the state of-the-art Allen Q345 
digital instrument and will feature a selection of patriotic, 
classical, religious and secular music. The concert is free 
and refreshments will be served afterwards.

5:11 Contemporary Worship Gathering, “Running on 
Faith” with Gary Higganbotham on Guitar.  Saturday, 
September 24 at 5:11 p.m. Fellowship Hall 
This event is free.  Child care & refreshments served . 
For more information about the above events:
Call 858-453-3444or ucuc.org.  University City United 
Church 2877 Governor Drive San Diego, CA 92122

University City Racquet Club has a  
New Manager      	 By Sandy Lippe

Brad Vo picked up a tennis racquet 
when he was in 4th grade at Spreckels 
School in 1990. He walked next door to 

University City Racquet Club at Standley Park 
and took lessons from long time teaching pro 
and UCRC manager, Jim Ferarri. Fast forward to 
2011 and Brad has recently become manager 
and tennis teacher at UCRC after Ferarri moved 
on to manage his daughter Paulina’s career. 
Brad credits Jim with a lot of his success, as do 
many U.C. people who learned to play tennis 
from Ferarri.

UCRC was Brad’s home away from home 
while he was growing up in U.C. He graduated 
from UCHS in 1997 after being part of the CIF 
champions in his junior year; he played #1 and 
2 singles. He went on to Grossmont College 
but suffered “a life changing event,” he says. 
It was a motorcycle accident of the worst 
kind. “I should have listened to my mother,” 
he laughed. After 3 or 4 operations and a long 
healing process, Brad left school and traveled 
to Asia, picked up his racquet again. The love 
of tennis kept him going. 

He knew he had a vocation in teaching tennis; 
after many years he has landed back at UCRC, 
where he is director of tennis and manager 
of the clubhouse. His wife of a few months 
says he works 80 hour weeks as he commutes 
from their home in Carlsbad.Brad’s goals are to 
make tennis accessible and get UCRC involved 
in the community, Stop by the clubhouse 
and meet a homegrown tennis player who 
promises great tennis for every age group.

ROASTIES Cafe 
In the Renaissance Center 
8915 Towne Centre Drive 
San Diego, 92122

North University Community Branch Library
Save the date: First Friends of  the Library White 
Elephant and Book Sale:   Saturday,November 
12. To donate, call 858-539-3114. All proceeds will 
benefit the many programs and services the Library 
offers every day throughout the year.  You can be a 
Friend, too!  Ask at the Library.

Check out all the September EVENTS at your North 
University Community Branch Library
8820 Judicial Dr. * San Diego * CA 92122 * 858-581-9637

Some include: English, Arabic, Russian, Spanish, 
Italian Story Time. Songbirds Music, Book 
Club, Computer Class,  Cardmaking, Job Search 

Assistance. Thanks to the Friends of the North University 
Community Library for sponsoring these free community 
events.

Visit http://www.sandiego.gov/
public-library/ to see a list of events 
under News and Events or find us 
on Facebook under North University 
Community Branch. Please call ahead 
to verify each program. 
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WANT TO ADVERTISE 
IN OuR publIcATION?

Reservations for ad space is accepted on a 
first come-first served basis beginning the 
1st of the month preceding publication.

We have 10 publications per year.

Contact TERRI DAY at 
uccaADS@hotmail.com for ad space.

Deadline for ad Payment is the 10th of the month 
preceding publication and ads must be received by 

the 15th of the month preceding publication 
ready for print via email attachment.

          Ad Sizes:  Business Card 3.5”x2”      $60
                           Qtr Page 3.5”x4.5”           $150
                           Half Page 4.5”x7.5”         $300
          Acceptable ad formats:  pdf and jpg

          Checks made payable to:

                        UCCA Ads
                        3268 Governor Dr. #121
                        San Diego, CA  92122
          
          Email Terri Day for additional information.

            

�

858 526 0889

8320 La Jolla
Scenic Dr North
La Jolla, CA,

92122

Imagine Kids Planet
Educational Child Care

ENROLLING NOW FOR FALL

Toddler: 18�mo.�to�30�mo.�
Pre School: 30�mo.�to�5�years
After School: K�to�5th�Grade�
�

Hours:�8am�to�5:30pm

www.imaginekidsplanet.com�

�

I’m a UC resident and have many UC references! 

Call today for your Free Estimate 
Greg Davis 760-672-5047 

619-WINDOWS
(946-3697)

Lic. #933312 Bonded & Insured
www.PicturePerfectWindows.com

REPLACE YOUR WINDOWS NOW!

Vinyl, Wood & Composite Windows

Glass & Screen Replacement & Repair

Patio Doors, Patio Covers

Shower Doors, Closet Doors

Locally Owned & Operated

FREE ESTIMATES Sales & Installation

If it’s not perfect, it’s not done!

Get 10% off with this Ad

Locally Owned Family Restaurant

Free Local Delivery
With $15 Minimum

* * *  Free WiFi  * * *
* * *  Large Patio  * * *

Order Online
RoastiesCafe.com

8915 Towne Centre Dr  San Diego, CA 92122

The Best Breakfast & Lunch in
University City

Have you tried us yet???

NEW

Open Daily
7:00am - 4:00pm

(858) 412 - 0785

(TF) 888-634-8004  • (O) 760-634-8000 
(F) 760-634-8001 • www.thecaresolution.com

At Home Care Solutions

Affordable Home Care
You Can Trust

Award-winning owner with two 
decades advocating for consumers 
and seniors:

• Trained and Screened Caregivers
• Safety Monitoring
• Alzheimer’s & Dementia Care
• Recuperative Services
• Hospice Support

Call for an in home assessment: 

760-634-8000
C ll f i hh

“She takes such good care of me, 
she’s a sweetheart.” – Real At 

Home Care Solutions Client & his 
Caregiver

“I couldn’t have picked a more efficient, personal and compassionate 
organization to care for my father, thank you At Home Care Solutions.”  

- D.F., Daughter of Client

Paul Hewitt
YOUR UC POOL GUY

3 68 Governor Dr. #F108 
San Diego, CA 9212

Design
Service
Construction

619.733.5223
phewitt151@juno.com Lic. 932159

FREE Placement and Consulting
Services for Elders and Their Families

Assisted Living Independent Living
Medicare Relocation
Alzheimer’s Skilled Nursing
Veterans Benefits Spouse’s Benefits
In Home Care Hospice

Merle Berman, Consultant
mberman@san.rr.com
betterthanhomeplacement.com
619.772.1125







    

     






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EXPERIENCE  
THE ART OF LIVING WELLSM  

M . N - 

(858) 455-9188
4025 Pulitzer Place 

San Diego, CA 92122  
WWW.KISCOSENIORLIVING.COM

           FOLLOW US ONLINE

8320 La Jolla Scenic Drive North, La Jolla, CA 92037 • 858.453.3550 • www.torreypineschurch.org 





























































Frank Powell, Broker 
Mark Powell, Broker 
 
 
Frank and Mark are UC Residents 
markpowellhomes@hotmail.com 
DiscoveryPropertyGroup.com 
 

 

*No Risk or Obligation Listing* 
*Cancel At Anytime Policy* 

*Adjustable Commission Scale* 
*Innovative Internet Marketing* 

*Free Comparable Market Analysis* 

     CALL: 858-922-7725 
 

 

UC REAL ESTATE 
Need a Second Opinion ? 

Call Us “BEFORE”  Listing Your Home! 

Discovery Property Group, Inc. 
A Professional Real Estate Brokerage Serving University City 

DRE LIC#                       LIC# 01841800 

 
 

Rarely seen 3 bedroom 2 bath floor 
plan is wonderful location. This 
1569 square foot home has been 
lovingly maintained and is ready 

for your decorating ideas. 
$520,000 

 
 

7205 Calabria Ct. #2 
University City 

 

Kathleen      Lydia 
   Williams        Hwang Vosovic     

    Katie       June 
    Dunahoo            Kubli 
 

 www.411UniversityCityHomes.com 

 858.453.HOME (4663) 

 3239 Mercer Lane 
University City 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  

This 2 bedroom 2 bath upper, end 
unit is turn-key ready. Located in 

Capri at Renaissance, it features an 
attached garage, remodeled baths 

and private balcony. 
$385,000 
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SERVING THE UC COMMUNITY!

Owned and Operated by NRT, Incorporated. Equal Housing Opportunity.  An Equal Opportunity Company.
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Featured Properties

John Bassler
858-583-5157

Sandy Bassler
858-583-5141

Venzel 
Hammershaimb

858-346-1061

Sue Silva
858-229-1193

Carol Uribe
858-705-2399

John Schindel
858-349.9051

Alicia Malo
619-850-5796

Katie Dunahoo
858-775-1239

June Kubli
858-353-0406

Lydia 
Hwang Vosovic

858-472-0608

Kathleen
Williams

619-944-6520

Oktoberfest

Oct. 1st 
 Standley 

Park 
See you there!

4675 Ramsay Ave, UC
Lovingly Maintained & Freshly

Updated. Bright 1-Story, 4 BR, 2 BA. 
$479,000

3541 Stetson Ave, UC
Sunny Single-Level 3 BR, 2 BA 

Large Skylights, Recessed Lighting. 
$559,000

7095 Condon Drive, UC
Back on Market! Large Master Suite, 
Forever Canyon Views, New Kitchen.

$779,000

2979 Renault Place, UC
Incredible Large Yard Lot on Canyon 
Cul-de-sac on West End. Remodeled. 

$635,000

DO YOU NEED MORE LIVING SPACE?

Larger living room? Another bath? Maybe a bedroom or

two? Don’t have a lot of money? There are several ways

of doing a home remodel:

1) Hire a General Contractor at $300 per ft.

2) Hire the individual sub-contractors & oversee the

work yourself.

3) Buy the materials & you do all the work.

4) Hire a manager with 30 years experience to make

sure things are getting done to code & do some

of the work yourself or not.

The lease expensive is to pay all of the sub-contractors

yourself, get a discount on all materials using a

contractor’s license and pay the manager a % of what

you spend. This way you know just what you’re spending

on each phase of the project and pay wholesale not

retail. The manager will insure that the quality is not

compromised and the schedule is met. This is a great

way to save a lot of money and be actively involved in

your addition. – Rick A. Nestor

JUST LISTED BY NANCY BECK

If you are looking to buy or sell a UC home contact Nancy Beck today (858) 945-LIST(5478).

2986 Ducommun Ave
VIEWS TO THE NORTH
4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,788 sq. �.
Light and Bright!

Listed for $629,000

6146 Syracuse Ln
RARE 3 CAR GARAGE

5 Bedrooms, 3 Bathrooms
Approx. 2,352 sq. �.
Canyon View Home!

Listed for $759,000

3296 Willard St
4 Bedrooms, 2.5 Bathrooms

Approx. 1,992 sq. �.
Gorgeous Remodel!

Listed for $599,000

5941 Tulane St
UNIQUE CANYON PROPERTY

4 Bedrooms, 2 Bathrooms
Approx. 1,500 sq. �.

Nature Lovers Delight!
Listed for $629,000




      4TH of JULY  
23rd 
Annual 


Barry Bernstein 
Kevin Cruz 
Mary Cruz 
Sarah Erazo 
James Floyd 
Andy Freeburn 
Brandon Grigsby 
Barbara Henshaw 

Priscilla Hughes 
Brett Johnson 
Meredith Kennedy 
Pia Mantovani-Sud 
Bill Massicot 
Betty Pardue 
Hugh Pates 
Courtney Roberts  

Special thanks to Standley 
Rec Center staff, UCCA 
Newsletter Editor Kay Good-
fellow, City Councilmember 
Sherri Lightner, Cub Scout 
Pack 11, Boy Scout Troop 
11, Boy Scout Troop 271, 
Mark Woodworth, and all 
event volunteers! 

Cathy Romanas 
Jake Romanas 
John Schindel 
Bob Ullmann 
Bob Vilven 
John Walsh 
Randy Wolman 
Susan Worsham 

 

Butter Braid San Diego 
Cozymels Coastal Mex 
Governor Animal Clinic 
Great Clips 
JK Computer Services 
Lawrence Family JCC 
Mail Exchange 
Mark Lathom Home 
   Improvement & Repair 
Salon David Perez 
Starbucks 
Mr. Al Asherman 
Mrs. Joan Holtz  

 

Belmont Park (SD Coaster Company) 
Birch Aquarium 
Boomers 
Coronado Playhouse 
Costco Wholesale 
Dave & Busters 
Del Mar Thoroughbred Club 
The French Gourmet 
Hornblower Cruises 
Kearny Mesa Bowl 
La Jolla Playhouse 
Ladeki Restaurants (Sammy’s, Roppongi) 
Midway Museum 
Miramar Speed Circuit 

 

Museum of Photographic Arts 
Pacific Southwest Railway Museum 
Pala Casino 
Reuben H. Fleet Science Center 
Rock Bottom Brewery 
Rubio’s Fresh Mex Corporate Office 
San Diego Air & Space Museum 
San Diego Car Care 
San Diego Chargers 
San Diego Hall of Champions 
San Diego Model Railroad Museum 
San Diego Natural History Museum 
San Diego Padres 
San Diego Zoo 

 
 





Standley Park Recreation Council 
University City Community Association (UCCA) 
State Farm Agent Michael A. Cohen 

Join the team for 2012! The first    
planning meeting is scheduled for 6:30 
p.m. Wednesday, October 19, at the  
Standley Rec Center. Check the        
October newsletter for confirmation. 

After chairing the planning committee for three years, 
it’s time for new blood! I am happy to welcome George 
Odero as chair of the 2012 UC Celebration, assisted by 
his wife Jin. George can be reached at 619.987.1377 or 
GOdero@goreadusa.org.   ~Cathy Romanas 

Pancake Breakfast

Armadillo Scrub Band

Boy Scout Troop 271 arrived bright and early 
to set up their popular “Monkey Bridge”

Boy Scout Troop 11 
presented the Colors

Old Town Trolley

The Bike and Pet Parade had a 
record number of participants

The Dunk Tank 
monitored by Cub 
Scout Pack 11


